
 

 

 
 
Friday 20th January 2023  
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We welcomed 130+ students to our school yesterday for our second Open Evening of the year. A huge 
thank you to all staff and student ambassadors who made the event such a success. 
 
External exams for the January season are now complete and results will be released in March. 
Information for the Spring Mocks Exams for Year 11, 12 and 13 will be communicated to students and 
parents in the coming weeks. 
 
Thank you to Ms Bari who took our 15 T Level Nursing students for one of their last training sessions 
on Tuesday. This time it was on Basic Life Support and Manual Handling. These students are now fully 
trained and working on the wards every Thursday at the Royal London Hospital 
 
Our second group of Year 11 maths students attended Mulberry School for Girls on Wednesday to 
participate in their Trust Maths conference.  
 
From next week, I will be holding a Principal’s reward breakfast for nine selected students on 
Thursday at 8:40-9:00am. Students have been nominated by their Head of Year for demonstrating 
outstanding efforts with their work and commitment to the wider life of the school, or showing great 
improvement in a particular area. 
 
Next week we will also be recognising Holocaust Memorial Day via a dedicated assembly, which will 
allow students and staff to take a part in remembrance and education, as well as looking at how we can 
all be extraordinary in our actions to challenge prejudice and stand up to hatred.  
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ms S Brian 
Acting Principal 
 

  


